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October 26, 2021

The Honorable Carolyn Maloney
United States House of Representatives
Washington, DC 20515

Congresswoman Maloney:

On behalf of ICSC, a member organization for the advancement of the Marketplaces Industry, thank you for the leadership demonstrated by introduction of the Pandemic Risk Insurance Act of 2021, legislation to establish a Federal public and private compensation program for property and casualty insurance losses resulting from a pandemic or outbreak of communicable or infectious disease.

ICSC supports our members in their vital roles as community builders, career developers, job creators and economy drivers. Our members include property owners, developers, financial institutions, professional service providers and, importantly, marketplace tenants such as retailers, restaurants, gyms, childcare providers, health care and wellness centers. These businesses comprise an essential part of every city, town and village across the country, with small businesses representing nearly 70% of marketplace tenants.

The Marketplaces Industry is an essential component of American communities, with an estimated $6.7 trillion of annual pre-COVID consumer activity produced by the retail, food & beverage, entertainment and consumer service industries occurring within America’s marketplaces, and nearly 1 out of 4 American jobs is retail related. Approximately $400 billion of all state and local taxes supporting schools, public safety resources and infrastructure was generated by our industry in 2019.

Closures and shutdowns caused by COVID-19 have significantly impacted the employees and operations of businesses across the country and our members seek to responsibly manage the risk from the impacts of future public health and safety measures. Looking ahead, businesses are attempting to obtain pandemic insurance coverage to responsibly plan for the future. Based on discussions with industry risk managers, private insurance markets are excluding pandemic related coverage across several lines of insurance or have increased premiums exorbitantly. There is no confidence that private insurance will be able or willing to meet the pandemic risk needs of our members in the coming years. 
 
As we continue to recover from COVID-19 and its variants, ICSC urges Congress to move swiftly to create a federal pandemic risk program to provide certainty for businesses and encourage investment in the communities we serve. Without this risk infrastructure, our marketplaces will be left with significant unhedged financial exposure, compromising their ability to provide essential goods and services to our communities and uphold their fiduciary responsibility to investors, which include many life insurance and pension funds.

Thank you again for your leadership in this important area.

Sincerely,
 [image: ]
Tom McGee 
ICSC President & CEO 
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